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Caynham Village Hall 2022 AGM Report 
 

Immediate Future Secured 
 

Thank you to all those who made the sterling effort of hand-delivering the notice 
about the meeting and the future of the Village Hall to every single home in the 
village. 

The AGM was held on Thursday 23 June and it is good to be able to report that there 
was sufficient enthusiasm and support for the Village Hall to be able to continue for 
the immediate future. 

Barbara Ashford was elected Chairman of the meeting. David and Jean Faulkner 
stepped down from their roles as Chairman and Bookings Clerk respectively but 
remain on the Committee as does Caroline Prentice with five new Committee 
members joining. A Garden Voucher presentation was made in recognition of David 
and Jean’s services to the Village Hall. 

The Village Hall is in a strong financial position thanks mainly to Government and 
Shropshire Council covid-related grants.  A number of generous offers of help were 
received ranging from acting as Bookings Clerk, “Keeper of the Village Notice Board”, 
repairing the shed roof, handling the IT, maintaining the website, organising a quiz 
night and general help and support for the Village Hall’s activities. Ideas for future 
events will be mulled over during the coming weeks. More ideas and more support 
are, of course, always welcome!  

Thanks to everyone who came, sent apologises and got involved. We look forward to 
seeing everyone soon. 

Barbara Ashford 

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE  

FOR HELPING CAYNHAM CELEBRATE THE PLATINUM JUBILEE  

by arranging The Flower Festival, The Jubilee Lunch, The Thanksgiving Service, 
providing and hoisting the Jubilee Flag, trimming back the Village HaII tree, repairing, 
repainting and cleaning the Telephone Box, restoring the Jubilee Monuments, 

painting the church lamp post, tidying the churchyard, putting up the village Notice 
Board (and whoever refurbished it a few years ago), putting up bunting and flags, 
supporting the village and its activities by joining in Caynham’s Jubilee Celebrations. 
  

Barbara Ashford, Caynham Parish Councillor. 
 

Caynham Platinum Jubilee Celebrations.                    

 What an excellent weekend flower festival, with displays, stalls and Strawberry Teas 
was held at St. Marys Church Caynham. It was lovely to see so many new and regular 
villagers and friends attending. Special thanks are extended to all the ladies who 
undertook the beautiful floral arrangements in church, they all looked amazing and 
very imaginative, and we had lovely comments from visitors.  

The whole celebration has brought the village and friends together which is great. 

Thanks to Chris King for helping to organize the event.   Various jobs were carried out 
in Caynham by different people in preparation:  the lamppost in the churchyard 
painted; the garden by the steps planted up; removing trees and shrubs by the 
preaching cross, re-digging and re-planting around the cross; the gates in the 
churchyard being erected and painted. 
The phone box (defibrillator) was 
cleaned and painted, with new glass panes 
fitted. At Pound Corner, new stonework 
and replacement tops and planting of flowers. 
The crab apple tree by the Village Hall was 
pruned and the Platinum Jubilee flag 
was flying. The notice board opposite the 
Village Hall was replaced and the porch 
walls in the Church were repainted. Thank 
you to all who carried out these tasks.  

Thanks to all who donated cakes, scones, sponsored flowers, raffle prizes, trifle, 
items for bric-a-brac and the plant stall. Special thanks to Mrs Hughes for knitting 10 
corgis, one being used as a prize in the raffle prize and one in the treasure hunt, and 
the remaining 8 all being sold and going to good homes. Thanks to all who acted as 
stewards, ran stalls and helped to serve refreshments. Thanks to Betty Perks for 
organizing Caynham children to do a picture depicting the Queen’s Jubilee. They all 
looked lovely displayed in the church, and I thank you all for participating. Thank you 
for the loan of the gazebo and tent. If I have overlooked anybody, a truly grateful 
thanks to all. 



The weekend concluded with 25 people attending a short church service followed by 
coffee and cake. An amazing total of £940.10 profit was raised which will help to 
secure the future of our church. 

Jill Bufton. 

 
 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Planning application for Greete solar farm 
This was made on 1st June and is open for comments. Details can be found on the 
Shropshire Council planning pages ref 22/02565/FUL. 
Although the site is outside Caynham, we will be impacted by the construction traffic 
which will use Greete Road for access. 
 
Events in July and August (Caynham Village Hall unless noted) 
Tues 5th July Gardening Society outing 2pm Stone House Cottage Gardens  
Sat 9th July Caynham Walkers - details from organiser 
Mon 11th July Caynham Book Exchange 10.30am 
Weds 13h July WI talk: Penny Platts ‘The history of cider in Hereford – with tasting’ 7.30pm  
Tues 2nd Aug Gardening Society 
Mon 8th Aug Caynham Book Exchange 10.30am  
Weds 10th Aug WI:  summer outing tba 
Sat 13th Aug Caynham Walkers - details from organiser  

 



Contact details (area code 01584 except where noted) 

Caynham Ashford Women’s Institute (https://sites.google.com/site/caynhamashfordwi/) 
Meets monthly 7.30pm 2nd Wednesday at Caynham or Ashford Carbonell village halls 
President  Mrs Christine King 876819 
Secretary  Mrs Jane van Duijvenvoorde 891396 janevanduij@gmail.com 
Treasurer Mrs Ann Morris 831692 

Caynham & District Gardening Society (http://caynhamgardening.blogspot.co.uk) 
Meets monthly 7.30pm 1st Tuesday Caynham Village Hall 
Chairman Mrs Christine King 876819 
Secretary Mrs Jean Faulkner 879515 jeanmfaulkner@btinternet.com 
Treasurer Mrs Ann Morris 831692 

Caynham Book Exchange 
Meets monthly 11am 2nd Monday Caynham Village Hall 
Contact  Mrs Paula Spencer 875419 

Ashford & Caynham Butterflies Pre-school Playgroup 
Every weekday in term time, 9am to 3pm Bishop Hooper CE Primary School 
Committee Chair Ms Julia Harmen  
Leader Ms Leigh Turner 07779171674 

Caynham Parish Council (http://www.caynhampc.org.uk) 
Meets bimonthly 7pm 1st Monday usually Knowbury Memorial Hall, occasionally Caynham or Clee Hill 
Village Hall 
Caynham Councillor Mrs Barbara Ashford (Chairman) 874402 
County Councillor Mr Richard Huffer 891215 richard.huffer@shropshire.gov.uk 
Clerk Mr Eric Williams 874661 cewilliams1@btinternet.com 

 
Caynham Walking Group 
Meets monthly 2nd Saturday: walks are 4 to 6 miles starting about 10am. For details please contact 
Catherine Newcombe (891225 or cathnewcombe@btinternet.com). 

Caynham Village Hall Committee (http://www.caynham.eclipse.co.uk/vhall.html) 
(Acting) Chairman Mrs Barbara Ashford 874402  
Hall Bookings Mrs Gillian Bissell   gillianbissell@email.com 

St Mary’s Church Caynham 
Rector Revd Lynn Money 831203 ashfordsrector@gmail.com 
Churchwardens Mrs Ann Reid 875519 
 Mr Stephen Ashford 874402 sjashford@hotmail.com 

Friends of Bishop Hooper CE Primary School 
Contact Mrs Anna Gittins (Headmistress) 831110 
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